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SHINING A SPOTLIGHT ON INCLUSIVENESS! 
This is the last of our Spotlight articles on our College values, and today I am 
shining the spotlight on Inclusiveness.  Inclusiveness is the consequence of being 
Inclusive and we deliberately chose Inclusiveness to highlight our belief that the 
diversity of backgrounds, cultures and ideas strengthens our community – one in 
which everyone is treated with kindness, empathy and fairness. 
 
During the last week of term we saw some fantastic examples of Inclusiveness 
and the one that stands out the most to me is that our Head Student, Sophie 
Cherry in Year 11, organised a visit from Emma Gilmour, McLaren’s first ever 
female driver who came in and delivered an inspirational speech to our Year 7 
students and then spent some time with our Status Racing team.   
 
In terms of Inclusiveness, the idea that we were demonstrating how women can be 
successful in what is typically viewed as a male-dominated sport is obvious.  That 
we also actively encourage participation from all groups of students in all our extra-
curricular clubs and activities is also obvious and something that our student body 
were proud of.   
 

The Year 9 boys’ football team overcame a spirited Frogmore Community College to be crowned 
District Cup Champions.  
 
Having navigated our way to the final, knocking out last year’s winners and runners up, our expectations 
were higher going into this final against a strong Frogmore Community College side.   
 
It was a gritty first 25 minutes with both teams coming close to opening the scoring.  A string of saves 
from Josh Edwards kept us in the game whilst Alfie Moult’s pace and skills were causing all sorts of 
problems for the opposition’s defence.  Up steps Dan Wearden, put through by a simple ball over the 
top.  Dan was in full flow attacking the left back whereby he drew a tackle and skipped past before firing 
a shot low and hard down to the keeper’s left putting Collingwood 1-0 up at half time.  

YEAR 9 BOYS CROWNED DISTRICT CHAMPIONS! 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3 
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Wednesday 7 June: Sports Day, 5.00pm until 8.30pm, John Nike Athletics Stadium, Bracknell 
 
Wednesday 14 June: Year 10 Taster Day 
 
Saturday 24 June- 
Sunday 25 June: DofE Bronze Practice Expedition, Surrey Hills 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - DON’T MISS OUT! 

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority, they will 
be liable to receive a penalty notice.  Currently the amount payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 
per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.  Thereafter the amount increases to £120.00 if paid 
between 21 and 28 days.  If the penalty notice remains unpaid after 28 days, the Local Authority will 
consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court.  Please note that penalty notices are issued per 
parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two children will receive 4 penalty notices. 

ATTENDANCE - LEAVE OF ABSENCE/
HOLIDAY REQUESTS  

YEAR 8 HPV IMMUNISATIONS 
This is a reminder that Year 8 students will receive their HPV Dose 2 immunisation on Tuesday 12 
or Wednesday 13 July 2023. 
 
It is not necessary for parents/carers to complete another consent form for this 2nd dose as 
the existing consent submitted for Dose 1 will be used. 
 
Catch-up vaccinations will be offered to those students still requiring Dose 1 HPV where there is an 
existing submitted consent form. 
 
If a parent/carer previously consented and now wishes to withdraw, they should email: 
 
 csh.sur-schoolimmswest@nhs.net 
 

Mrs Moody - Deputy Admin Manager 

As the weather is now warming up, please could you remind your child to bring in a full water bottle 
which they can refill onsite during the College day.  Many thanks. 
 

Barossa and Kingston Reception 

WATER BOTTLES 

mailto:csh.sur-schoolimmswest@nhs.net
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YEAR 9 BOYS CROWNED DISTRICT CHAMPIONS! 

The team were fired up at half time, desperate to prove they were much the better side. An early run by 
Alfie, again probing the defence, saw him turn the opposition’s right back and Alfie was in on goal at a 
tight angle which saw his shot saved and cleared.  However, this clearance was picked up by Dylan 
Hosali who guided his shot past the keeper to make the score 2-0.  
 

At this point we were flying, with further goals from set pieces by Max Walker and Dylan Hosali putting 
Collingwood into a commanding lead.  
 

Frogmore did manage a consolation goal through a fine strike by their left winger.  
 

Final score Collingwood 4, Frogmore 1.  
 
Squad: Josh Edwards, Reece Barnett, Taylor Robson, Aidan Crane, Cavan Millham, Dan Wearden,  
Dan Crane, Dylan Hosali, Ryan Weston, Alfie Moult, Chase Robinson, Thomas Praine, Finn Wedick,  
Harvey Butterfield, Jack Chandler 
 

Many congratulations to the whole team.  A fantastic achievement! 
 

Daniel Wearden (part of this Year 9 Cup-winning side) also featured in the Surrey Schools county 
side this season.  Daniel played at the Stoke City Stadium in the ESFA cup final the day after 
lifting the Cup for Collingwood.  However, despite his and the county team’s best efforts they 
were not able to find a way past a strong and determined Northumberland side.  
 

However, this set back did not deter Daniel and the Surrey side from bouncing back from this 
loss with a 6-1 win again Sussex in the South East England County Cup Final a few days later - 
which also saw Daniel grab a goal.  
 

We are all extremely proud of what Daniel has accomplished so far.  
 

Mr Jarmyn - Year 9 Football Manager/Year Manager RETURN TO PAGE 1 
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SHINING A SPOTLIGHT ON INCLUSIVENESS! 

But actually, what impressed me the 
most, and what I feel demonstrated 
inclusiveness, was the fact that this was 
the brainchild of a student who 
organised and planned the whole event!  
It truly represented what makes us such 
a fantastic community to belong to – 
that a student felt confident enough to 
do this and was given the autonomy to 
make this happen, is truly remarkable.  
Well done Sophie! 
 
Finally, as with the last few weeks, staff 
have been sending me the names of 
students who they think have 
demonstrated inclusiveness.  I have 
picked a small selection. 

 

Mrs Wright - Head of Lower College 

Nominated by Dr Sinclair 
 

Dylan Allpress – Yr 9 
Lewis Phillips – Yr 7 

 

Both boys are so caring of 
their peers and always 
willing to aid and make 

sure everyone is 
comfortable and 
happy.  Absolute 

gentlemen! 

Nominated by Mrs Crawford 
 

Arsen Popadynets - Yr 7 
 

Arsen is from the Ukraine, and 
from the day he started, he 
has always embraced every 

lesson and worked so 
hard.  He has always 

attempted to read the English 
words and then taught me the 
Ukrainian equivalent.  Where 
other students struggle more 

to understand, Arsen will 
always explain things to 

them.  Arsen is just a 

superstar! 
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FORMER STUDENTS RECEIVE GOLD DOFE 
AWARD AT THE PALACE! 

On Friday 19 May 2023 six former Collingwood 
students (listed below) attended the Gold Award 
Buckingham Palace Garden Party celebrations 
accompanied by myself (Mrs Magness) and their 
proud parents. 
 
The event honoured the extraordinary 
accomplishments of young individuals who 
successfully completed the challenging requirements 
of the Gold Award, showcasing their resilience, 
leadership and commitment to personal 
development: 
 
 Mia Jones – currently working for the Animal 

and Plant Health Agency in Addlestone 
 Megan Jones - currently completing a 

Veterinary degree at Staffordshire University  
 Tate Willing – currently completing her Teach First Qualification in Maths at Liverpool 
 Tom Perkin – currently studying Engineering at Swansea University 
 Shree Singh – currently studying for her Law degree at Chichester University 
 Jessie Whitehead – currently completing her Physical Geography degree at Aberystwyth 

University. 
 
The day began with tea and cake in Buckingham Palace gardens whilst listening to well-known, 
upbeat tunes played by the bands of ‘His Majesty’s Royal Marines Collingwood’ and the ‘British 
Army Sandhurst’.  There were plenty of opportunities to take photographs in and around the gardens 
too!  

 
At 11.00am HRH Prince Edward Duke of Edinburgh gave a speech to 
congratulate all awardees, before handing over the stage to a Gold 
Awardee, Lyndon Howson,  who spoke about how his completion of 
the Gold Award had helped to give him something to focus on during a 
worrying time in his life fighting cancer.  Jill Scott, MBE (former 
England professional football player) finished the speeches with some 
truly inspiring words of encouragement and motivation for the young 
people in attendance.  
 
After the speeches, a ‘meet and greet’ 
opportunity took place where the Duke of 
Edinburgh spoke to and congratulated as many 
awardees as possible whilst Jill Scott kindly 

obliged to the many requests for ‘selfies!’  There was also an opportunity to 
listen to many other inspirational speakers who occupied the satellite stages 
positioned around the palace gardens.  These included Charlie Boorman, 
Dwayne Fields, Sally Orange, Susannah Townsend, Katherine Kelly and John 
Simpson, CBE. 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 5 
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We are beginning to see more students coming to first aid suffering with Hay Fever.  
  
Please Note, we do not supply antihistamines in College. 
  
If your child suffers from Hay Fever, please can you ensure that they take their medication before coming to 
College.  We can, however, hold your child’s own medication in College.  Please hand in to Barossa or 
Kingston reception along with a completed Parental Agreement to Administer Medication form, which can be 
found on Edulink – Noticeboard – Forms.  Thank you. 

DOES YOUR CHILD SUFFER FROM HAY 

FEVER? 

Exam certificate postage payment is available on ParentPay.  Please ensure payment is made as soon as 
possible to ensure your child receives their exam certificates for the Summer 2023 season.  This is of 
particular importance for those students in Years 11 and 13 who are leaving the College.   
 
To avoid certificates being lost in transit or left crumpled at the bottom of a school bag, we encourage 
payment to be made for Years 9 and 10 too.   
 
For those that make payment for postage, exam certificates are usually despatched in December using Royal 
Mail’s ‘Signed For’ service.   
 
Certificates will be required by future employers and further education institutes.  If you don’t have your 
certificates when you need them in later life, the exam boards can provide a replacement statement of results 
but it is very costly. 
 

Collingwood Exams Team 

EXAM CERTIFICATES 

The day marked the pinnacle of the young people’s journey, an 
achievement that will undoubtedly open doors to new opportunities and 
inspire others to embrace their own challenges.  The event not only 
celebrated the accomplishments of the award recipients, but also 
highlighted the importance of programmes that encourage young 
individuals to push their boundaries, strive for excellence and become 
future leaders who will shape the world.  
 
Collingwood College looks forward to supporting many more young 
people through the Bronze, Silver and Gold levels of the Duke of 
Edinburgh Award over the years to come, and hopes as many young 
people as possible decide to take on the challenge! 
 

Mrs Magness - DofE Co-ordinator / Head of Geography Department 

FORMER STUDENTS RECEIVE GOLD DOFE AWARD AT 
THE PALACE! CONTINUED FROM PAGE 4 
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CELEBRATING COLLINGWOOD’S DANCING 
TALENT 
On Sunday 30 April I had the privilege of 
watching many Collingwood students shine 
in their CBC dance show. The show was 
made up of ballet, tap, contemporary, as 
well as a very impressive acrobatics team 
which wowed audiences for all three 
shows.   
 
With a range of different styles, the dance 
show depicted the story of Sleeping Beauty 
with Young Aurora played by Amy 
O’Donnell (Year 8) and Carabosse played 
by ex-student Liv Wood.  Rosie Quirk 
(Year 10), Lyla Bishop (Year 9), and Caitlin 
Miles (Year 11) impressed all with their 
classical ballet performance in pointe 
shoes as fairies of joy, temperament, and 
musicality; as well as Sydney Thomas 
(Year 7) bringing lots of character to Puss 
in Boots.   
 
The performances were incredible, along with the costumes, with many dancers having more than 
five costume changes in the show!  It was brilliant to see all our students shine and well done to 
everyone involved: Amy Medhurst, Amy O’Donnell, Caitlin Miles, Cerys Wilkinson-Ingram,  
Ellie Hamilton, Freya Taylor, Catherine Peacock, Lyla Bishop, Maddison Shannon, Molly Savill, 
Rosie Quirk, Sydney Thomas  

 
A big thank you to Ellie for her amazing proshots! 
 

Miss Taylor - Form Tutor 8C and Maths Department 

Parents can receive 1:1 support from Action for 
Children:  
 
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/chat/?
src=hp_narrow_widget  
 
Please find hours when ‘Action for Children’ 
representatives are available here ... 

FREE AND CONFIDENTIAL LIVE CHAT WITH A 
PARENTING COACH 

https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/chat/?src=hp_narrow_widget
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/chat/?src=hp_narrow_widget
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On Monday 22 May we 
were delighted that 
Emma Gilmour visited 
Collingwood 
College.  Emma is 
McLaren's first ever 
female driver and she 
gave an inspirational 
talk to our Year 7 
students and the Status 
Racing team about her journey so far and her career to date which resonated with our students as it 
linked to our values of Aspiration, Perseverance, Inclusiveness, Integrity and Achievement. 
 
This was followed by a 15-minute question and answer session before Emma visited our 
Technology Department and spent time with the Status Racing team who were able to showcase 
their cars and discuss the amazing progress that they have made over the years. 
 
It really was an inspirational visit and special thanks to Head Student, Sophie Cherry who organised 
the event … 

 
I was fortunate to meet Emma Gilmour at 
the Goodwood Festival of Speed in June 
last year.  I was so inspired by the 
conversation we had, I decided to send 
her a message to see if it would be 
possible for her to make a future visit to 
Collingwood, to talk about her motorsport 
career and her experience at being 
McLaren’s first ever female driver.  
 
I was delighted when Emma replied - she 
introduced me to Georgina in the 
marketing team at McLaren and after 
numerous emails between Emma, 
Georgina and myself over the last 10 
months, we managed to find a convenient 

time for Emma to visit the College.  It was wonderful that Emma was able to come in and speak to 
our students about her journey and answer all of the questions our students asked her.  It was an 
inspirational visit and something I am very proud to have been involved in.  Sophie Cherry - Head 
Student 
 
Believe Succeed! 
 

Mr Chauhan - Senior Assistant Principal  

EMMA GILMOUR VISITS COLLINGWOOD 
COLLEGE 
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& VIEWS 

Before the half term break, Jonathan Quin, ex-
student, visited Collingwood’s Debating 
Society.  Jon debated for Collingwood during 
his time at the school and was one of our first 
debaters when the club started.  
 
Jon talked to our debaters about how learning the 
skill of debating had assisted him in his journey 
after school, from studying the rigorous degree of 
Politics, Philosophy and Economics at Oxford 
University, to now being elected as a local 
councillor for Surrey Heath.   
 
Jon answered questions from our debaters and 
then participated in a debate with them - the 
motion was 'This House Would abolish Private 
Schools', which was very engaging and 
entertaining, with our debaters voting for the 
motion to pass.  Jon was impressed with the 
standard of our debating, and it was great to see 
the next generation of Collingwood debaters being 
inspired.  
 

Ellie Bean - Year 12 Student 
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Has your child lost their coat, sweatshirt, PE kit or other item of College uniform? 
  
If so, please ask them to check the lost property table in Barossa and Kingston Reception.  There 
are many items that are either un-named or the name cannot be read.  Parents are welcome to 
come and check too!  Please can we take this opportunity to remind you to clearly name all 
items your child brings into College.  Thank you. 
  

Barossa and Kingston Reception 

LOST PROPERTY 

AIMED AT SIXTH FORM STUDENTS ... 
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Thank you to all our DofE students for all their hard work volunteering in the community. 

DOFE STUDENTS VOLUNTEERING HOURS 
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CAREERS NEWSLETTER

OPPORTUNITIES JOB OF THE WEEK

LABOUR MARKET
INFORMATION FACT

If you have any questions or need support, please email
careers@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk

This newsletter is a collation of all the opportunities we have heard about from employers and universities.
Please use the links included to read more information and apply to anything you are interested in. 

Links are underlined.
Remember, you can use Unifrog and Career Pilot any time to research your career options, take part in

quizzes and see which jobs might suit you.

Ever wondered if you could become an Interior Designer? 
 This challenge is for YOU! The "Become an Interior Designer"
taster challenge is a whole week of FREE interior design
training and coaching. Design a real, complete room in just one
week, with loads of support and feedback along the way, and
get a taster of what it's like, being an interior designer. Read
more and sign up here.

Did you know that Friday 23rd June is International Women
in Engineering Day? During the week of this event, you can
expect to see lots of employers and education companies
running online events that focus on Engineering - and they're
not just for girls! They're for any students who'd like to learn
more about engineering. You can read more about INWED
here and look out for the events we will be sharing over the
next few weeks.

Thinking about a future career in tech? A Next Tech Girls
work experience placement could help you decide and be the
first step on your journey to an exciting tech career. Currently  
placements are open to girls and gender minorities aged 14+
who are in full time education in the UK. Register here.

Considering a career as an influencer? It's new, it's tough but
it's becoming a real "thing"! London Learning Consortium has
just launched its brand new Traineeship Programme for young
people aged 16-24 (or up to 25 with an EHCP). The ‘Social
Media Influencer Traineeship’ will be a step into the creative
industry for learners that have an interest in Social Media and
want to make a living from it. Learn more here.
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Average weekly
earnings for all

employees in Great
Britain increased by

6.7% excluding
bonuses in the three

months to March
2023 compared with

the previous year.
Average weekly pay

including bonuses
increased by 5.8%.



Read more here




Commercial energy
assessors measure the

energy efficiency of
commercial buildings to
produce Non-Domestic

Energy Performance
Certificates. The annual

salary is £18,000 to
£41,000 and you can

expect to work 38 to 40 
 hours a week.

There will be 3.9% more
Commercial energy

assessor jobs in 2027.
Click here to read more.

mailto:careers@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.unifrog.org/sign-in
https://www.careerpilot.org.uk/
https://www.interiordesignershub.co.uk/5-day-challenge-sign-up
https://www.internationalwomensday.com/Missions/15543/International-Women-in-Engineering-Day-celebrates-the-talent-of-women-engineers
https://form.typeform.com/to/LxVfiXob?typeform-source=linktr.ee
https://www.fenews.co.uk/skills/london-training-provider-launches-social-media-influencer-traineeship/
https://commonslibrary.parliament.uk/research-briefings/sn02795/
https://careerpilot.org.uk/job-sectors/new-energy/job-profile/commercial-energy-assessor
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SPOTLIGHT

CAREERS NEWSLETTER

UNI SPOTLIGHT

If you have any questions or need support, please email
careers@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk

Here's one for the parents! Are you wondering about the
options your teen will have after college or 6th form? Do you
want to find out about university choices, apprenticeships, and
gap year possibilities? Then save yourself time and stress
wondering and just join me for this FREE webinar specifically for
parents and find out all you need to help your teen and you
navigate all those possibilities. Read more and register here.

How much do people REALLY earn? Join Aydan as he stops
people in the street, asks them what they do and how much they
earn. From NHS Nurses to Amazon Account Manager, he has
spoken to lots of different people in varying industries. Check
out his instagram page here. 

The Department for Education have opened their Care Leaver
Internship Scheme for 2023. These are 12 month paid
placements and are one way the Civil Service is showing their
commitment to Care Leavers. In 2022, over 150 care leavers
were offered an internship across 19 government departments. 
The roles are across the country, and you will be providing
support to a government department near you.  Read more and
apply here. Applications by 11th June.

The Aziz Foundation is pleased to announce that it is partnering
with Prospect to offer an aspiring British Muslim journalist a 6-
month fellowship to help produce the UK’s leading longform
print magazine. It's a 6 month placement starting in August 2023
and is based in London. You can read more here. Applications by
19th June.

Engineering has several different career pathways. The 5 main
types of engineering apprenticeships are:  Electrical Engineering,
Mechanical Engineering, Manufacturing Engineering, Civil
Engineering and Environmental Technology Engineering. Have a
look at this video to learn more about the 5 main types of
engineering apprenticeships

"We're proud of our
history. For over 150

years, the Dobbies name
has stood for quality

horticulture, providing the
very best products and

expert advice to gardeners
throughout the UK. Today,
Dobbies is the UK's largest

Garden Centre retailer.
We have a wide range of
opportunities to join our

amazing teams across the
UK."

You can read more about
their careers here.
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"Join our welcoming and
supportive community and

benefit from everything
Edge Hill University has to

offer. You’ll study on our
beautiful green campus,

located near Ormskirk, in
the heart of Lancashire.

We’ll give you the space to
grow, strong links to

industry and specialist
facilities, supporting you to

achieve your ambitions."



You can read more about 
 Edgle Hill University

courses here.

mailto:careers@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk
https://mailchi.mp/31f8b74c49b7/discover-post-18-options
https://www.instagram.com/aydanalsaad/?igshid=MzRlODBiNWFlZA%3D%3D
https://www.instagram.com/aydanalsaad/?igshid=MzRlODBiNWFlZA%3D%3D
https://www.civilservicejobs.service.gov.uk/csr/jobs.cgi?jcode=1854614
https://www.civilservicejobs.service.gov.uk/csr/jobs.cgi?jcode=1854614
https://www.azizfoundation.org.uk/internships/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3vi2MiSkd_k&t=38s
https://careers.dobbies.com/
https://www.edgehill.ac.uk/course/

